Preliminary Budget meeting February 25
March 6, 2019

SPRING ARBOR TOWNSHIP

2020 PRELIMINARY BUDGET HEARING

FEBRUARY 25, 2019
A special meeting of the Spring Arbor Township Board was held Monday, February 25, 2019, at 6:30 p.m. in the Township Hall.  Members present: Supervisor Dave Herlein, Clerk Julia Stonestreet, Trustees James Buck (arrived at 6:49 p.m.), Bob Drain, Troy Ganton and Caleb Runyon.  Absent: Treasurer Colleen Gibbs
The purpose of the meeting was to hold the preliminary public hearing for the fiscal year 2019-20120 budget; to approve the Resolution to enter into contract with M-DOT for the M-60 project and to discuss the purchase of a Lucas Device for the Fire Department. 
NEW BUSINESS:
Resolution to Approve Contract with M-DOT:  Supervisor explained the Resolution to approve a contract with the Michigan Department of Transportation and Establish Authorized signers to proceed with the Construction of; a Water Main Along M-60.  Motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Runyon to approve the resolution.  Roll Call:  5 yes.
Lucas Device:  Chief McEldowney explained the purpose and uses of a Lucas Device (automatic chest compression device.)  He feels that is will be a great addition to the equipment for the Fire Department.  The cost of the machine will be $15,414.58.  Motion was mad by Ganton and seconded by Buck to approve the expenditure for the Lucas Device. Roll Call:  6 yes.
2019-2020 wage increase:  Supervisor Herlein discussed the option of a budget prepared with a 2% increase in wages for all employees and the Supervisor, Clerk and Treasurer.  After discussion the Supervisor and Clerk did not accept their 2% raise and asked that the Deputy Clerk and another employee be give an additional 2% to raise their increase to 4%.  A motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Drain to approve the pay resolution for Supervisor at no increase to begin April 1, 2019 through March 31, 2020.  Roll Call:  6 yes.  Approved.  A motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Buck to approve the pay resolutions for Clerk at no increase to begin April 1, 2019 through March 31, 2020.  Roll Call:  6 yes.  Approved.  A motion was made by Buck and seconded by Runyon to approve the pay resolution for Treasurer at a 2% increase to begin April 1, 2019 through March 31, 2020.  Roll Call:  6 yes.  Approved.  

The board will get the full preliminary budget at the next regular board meeting.  The final Budget meeting is set for March 25.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:10 p.m.
Respectfully submitted:

Julia K. Stonestreet
Township Clerk
Approved at the March 11, 2019 Regular Board meeting.

